SPECIAL SERVICE OFFICE

FORT LEAVENWORTH, KANSAS

POST LIBRARY POST SCHOOLS

7 February 1944

POST THEATER
POST ATHLETICS

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Varsity Basketball Coach Kansas University Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen;

Just a note to confirm our return game with your ball Club on Tuesday, 15 February. The game will be played on the Leavenworth High School court in conjunction with the Leavenworth - Olathe High School Game. It is difficult to give the exact starting time, but it will be about 8:45 or 9:00 P.M. Mr. Young, the high school principal, told me this A.M. that he was quite sure he would have Mr. Clarkson and Mr. Bishop as the officials.

In case you plan on feeding your team after the game I would suggest that you come with us back to the Service Club at the post since most places in town are closed at that time of night. Our team comes out here to eat after each home game.

I'm certain that everyone in this section will try to see the game as K. U. has and always will be their favorite. Our club is going along pretty well. We have lost only three games including your victory over us in early December.

We are all looking forward to your appearance here and if there is any thing we can do in the line of extra publicity or anything please let us know. We would appreciate the names and numbers of the players for our programs.

Respectfully yours.

Capt., F. A. Chief, Special Service Branch